
From: Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 4/12/2016 7:22:31 PM
Subject: FW: Bathroom Privacy Bill

Is this something you want us/me to attend?
 
From: Veldran, Katherine 

Sent: Tuesday, April 12, 2016 4:57 PM

To: Patel, Swati; Baker, Josh; Mottel, Haley; Smith, Austin; Pisarik, Holly; Schimsa, Rebecca; Glaccum, David

Subject: Fwd: Bathroom Privacy Bill
 
FYI 


Begin forwarded message:

From: "Oran P. Smith" <oran@palmettofamily.org>

Date: April 12, 2016 at 4:39:03 PM EDT

To: "Veldran, Katherine" <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Subject: Bathroom Privacy Bill

Dear Katherine:
 
We have some attorneys in town today and tomorrow to explain the nuances of the NC Bathroom 
Privacy Bill...and now the McCrory executive order just issued.
 
We will be holding a briefing in the morning at The Blue Marlin (Vista Room) at 9:00 am but 
would be glad to come by after the Senate hearing if that would be more convenient.
 
Yours---
 
--
Oran


Oran P. Smith, PhD

President & CEO

Palmetto Family
1201 Lincoln Street
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 733-5600
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